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Name of Committee:
Alternative Schools Community Advisory Committee

Meeting Date:
21, January, 2019
A meeting of the Alternative Schools Community Advisory Committee convened on January 21, 2019 from 7:00pm to 9:00pm in the Cafeteria at 5050 Yonge St. with Boriana Karan, Jonathan Penney and Liam Rodrigues (Co-Chairs) presiding
	Attendance:
	Stephanie Donaldson (Trustee Co-chair, Ward 9),Grant Fawthrop (Principal, Secondary Alternative Schools West), Michael Gurgol (Vice Principal, Secondary Alternative Schools West), Boriana Karan (Elementary Parent Co-chair), Denis Lopes (Principal, Secondary Alternative Schools East), Patrick Nunziata (Trustee Co-chair, Ward 3)Uton Robinson (Executive Superintendent), Liam Rodrigues (SEED, Secondary Co-chair)
Also present  were: Manon Gardner (Associate Director), Diana Grimaldo (Mountview Parent), Bruce Lyne (Alpha II Alternative Parent), Eilena MacIntyre (parent by phone), Eric Mackey (Unicorn Daycare), Lisa Pinto (DAS Parent), Julia Robarts (DAS Parent), Lynn Strangway (Superintendent of Early Years, LN 27 by phone), Rebecca Tucker (parent by phone), Luis Valenze (parent by phone)
The following participated by electronic means: Eilena MacIntyre (parent), Lynn Strangway (Superintendent of Early Years, LN 27), Rebecca Tucker (parent), Luis Valenze (parent) 

	Regrets:
	Deborah Adelman (Elementary Teacher Co-Chair), Kathy Keroglidis (Vice-Principal, Secondary Alternative Schools East), Rob Rennick (Inglenook), Manny Moura (Vice Principal, Secondary Alternative Schools East), Prafulla Prabhu (Parent Co-Chair), David Smith (Trustee Co-Chair, Ward 17)


	ITEM
	DISCUSSION
	RECOMMENDATION / MOTION

	2. Welcome/ Introductions & Land Acknowledgement
	· Jonathan Penney (Student Co-Chair) read the Land Acknowledgement
	

	1. Call to Order / Quorum
	· Called to order at 7:08pm. Quorum achieved. 
	

	Approval of Agenda
	· Possible calendar dates for 2019-20 to be added to agenda (Item 10). 
· Combine Sections 7 and 8
· Motion to approve. Seconded. Approved.
	

	Declarations of Possible Conflict of Interests
	· NIL
	

	Approval of Minutes – November 19, 2018
	Make change to DAS section 
· Serve 4000 students (about 2000 elementary school students and 2000 secondary school students)

· Alternative schools graduate about 500 students per year (275-350 West; about 200 East)

Motion to approve. Seconded. Approved


	

	Equity Admission
	Manon Gardner, Associate Director, was a guest this evening and gave an update of the Elementary Alternative Schools Admission Pilot. The purpose of the pilot is to ensure that there is equitable admission. Following is the email she sent on December 21, 2018 to Principals and Superintendents of Elementary Alternative Schools. Manon read the email at the meeting. 

Sent: December 21, 2018
Subject: Elementary Alternative Schools Admission Pilot 
Importance: High
 To Principals and Superintendents of Elementary Alternative Schools,
We value the choices that our school board offers to our students and their families and are proud of the excellent learning opportunities that our alternative elementary schools provide to their students and communities.
As part of our Multi-Year Strategic Plan, we are committed to providing equity of access to learning opportunities for all students. In looking at our elementary alternative schools we note that many alternative elementary schools are not proportionally representative of the diverse student population in the TDSB.
In order to explore further the possibility of making our elementary alternative schools more reflective of our board-wide student population, we are offering the opportunity for alternative schools to participate in a pilot admission process for the 2019-20 school year for the entry grade at your elementary alternative school(s). Please note that this proposed pilot is voluntary and would count for 25% of the entry grade only, i.e., JK or Grade 7.  
In addition, in order to get a better sense of student movement and choice into alternative elementary school program, we also will be collecting data on who applies to all elementary alternative schools. In collecting information of students who apply to your schools please keep in mind the following: 

· You are not to ask for photos, IEP, report cards, letters of reference, application fees, or volunteer hours as part of the application process. 
· You are permitted to ask for gender identification if your school mission statement clearly indicates it and/or your numbers are such that you are trying to bring a balance of gender to your program. You may ask for Female/Male/Other.
 The following is the suggested message to be included in your school’s application form:
 Personal information contained on this form or general information collected on behalf of the Toronto District School Board regarding the student is collected under the authority of the Education Act and in compliance with sections 14, 31 and 32 of the Municipal Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act and will be used for education, transportation and health and safety purposes.  For further information, please contact Principal Name.
As part of the Board’s strategic efforts and commitments to advance equity and inclusion, and ensure non-discrimination, School Name encourages applications from families that represent the full diversity of communities in Toronto.  If you feel comfortable, please check all the boxes below that apply to your child.
Racialized. Please specify (select all that apply):
o   Black
o   East/Southeast Asian
o   Latinx
o   Middle Eastern
o   South Asian
· Mixed Race – please specify
· LBGTQ 
o   Indigenous. Please specify (select all that apply):
o   First Nations
o   Métis
o   Inuit
Please confer with your superintendent before finalizing any decision. Superintendents, please confirm the schools participating in this pilot with me by the end of January.
Thank you
Manon
· The initiative was well received by Principals and Superintendents of  Education (SOEs)

· As of January 21, 2019, 10 schools have responded that they would like to participate in the 2019-20 pilot for a year and then will decide if they want to continue or not. 

· Manon mentioned to the parents who came to the meeting that if they had not heard about this initiative to discuss it with the Principal 

· A parent mentioned we need to be careful of how the data is shared because if the numbers are small, the students can be identified

· The committee started talking about the review of P062 (Alternative Schools) and the process
· Manon reiterated that policies are approved by Trustees and procedures are not approved by Trustees
· Manon mentioned that P013 (Optional Attendance) was last reviewed in 2004 and that PR545 (Optional Attendance) was last revised in Fall 2018 after P037 (Equity Policy)

· P062 (Alternative Schools), P013 and PR545 (Optional Attendance) will be reviewed together

· Manon explained the procedure involved when reviewing/ revising TDSB Policies and Procedures. Manon also explained the role of ASCAC when a P062 (Alternative Schools) is reviewed. The Committee is to 

· bring forward items that are not included in the policy and that should be there; items that need to be updated; 

· identify items that require change and those that do not

· identify items that need to be updated
· Manon mentioned that she will attend the March 18, 2019 ASCAC meeting and would like the Working Committee to bring forward items for the P062 (Alternative Schools) review

· ASCAC mentioned that postings for Alternative Schools should be revised and that the postings should include more information about what teachers may expect when working at an Alternative School. This information would better prepare new teachers for what they are signing onto when joining an Alternative School. For example, unique pedagogy, high parent/caregiver involvement, etc. 
· Section 4.5 of P062 (Alternative Schools) Before enrolling, parents and students, shall make a commitment, in writing, to ac-knowledge and support their chosen alternative school’s philosophy, mission, man-date, and unique pedagogy was read as a preamble to whether the mission/ vision statement of the school should be included in job postings and or if they should be given to a candidate prior to their interview as young educators do not know there may be a mission/ vision statement.

· It was mentioned that, like with any other position one is applying to/ interviewing for, it is up to the applicant to prepare themselves for the interview by doing their research on the position.
· Concerns about candidates who were placed in the position due to T&P. Manon assured the group that Andrew Gold and David Moore do inform/ prepare the candidate about Alternative Schools 

· Equity Admissions – list of alternative schools – Anna has it and will be part of the packages for September


	

	Mountview Alternative Junior School including Before and After School Childcare
	· An overview of Mountview Alternative Junior School and the process of relocating were provided. Mountview is a JK-6 school and has an enrolment of about 120 students.
· The reason for the relocation was because Keele Public School requires the space due to increased enrolment. Moving Mountview out of Keele PS frees up 4 classrooms.
· A parent mentioned that a lot of parents will not leave as they are in the Keele PS catchment. It was mentioned that Alternative Schools do not have a catchment – you apply to attend an Alternative School.

· Mountview will be relocated to Runnymede CI. There will be a separate entrance and secured doors for Mountview students. Relocation of Mountview to Runnymede CI will take place in September 2019.

· There will be approximately 100 spots in the new location and these spots may not all be filled by current Mountview students. The Principal sent out a survey to all parents of Mountview students to see who will be going to the new location. By mid-February, we should know the number of current Mountview students who will continue at Mountview in the new location.

· A parent mentioned that there is not a lot of promotion about Mountview moving to Runnymede CI and asked if a banner could be erected at Runnymede and promotional banners be distributed.

· Manon mentioned that the plan was to provide Mountview parents first choice and by putting up banners and distributing flyers prior to notifying the Mountview parents would have been disrespectful. There will be an open house and promotion of the new location soon.
· A Mountview parent spoke about the before and after school childcare. She mentioned that this is an issue for her and many other Mountview parents and they couldn’t commit without knowing whether childcare will be provided. Parent also mentioned that she was told that 30 students are required to provide the before and after school childcare.

· Lynn Strangway, Superintendent of Early Years who participated by telephone mentioned that 20 students were required to open a third party childcare centre and for TDSB 28 students are required for extended care.

· Lynn mentioned that Liz Hoang, Manager for TDSB Childcare Services will be in contact with Mountview parents to discuss their childcare needs.

· Eric Mackey, owner of Unicorn Daycare, attended the meeting. He mentioned that Alternative Schools are more diverse and that he runs not for profit childcare centres and will be willing to open one in Mountview.

· Lynn will be given Eric’s contact information and will follow-up with up with her team to discuss the specifics.
· Motion to Move Item 9; Seconded; Approved
	

	Review of P062 and Procedures
	Was discussed in Equity Admission section
	

	ASCAC’s Recommendations for P062
	· There were discussions around the identity of Alternative Schools and how to stay focus on their identity as it is easy to lose that identity. There were also discussions around the traditions of Alternative Schools and questions were raised about how do you let others know where the school is in their pedagogy and there plans of moving forward? Is there a way to build this mechanism into a policy? 
· P062 (Alternative Schools), Section 4.6. states A process for philosophical reaffirmation, including a review of the unique needs of students, parents and the community, shall be undertaken by each alternative school no less than once every five years. ALPHA II fought for their identity and has a strong identity due to a strong philosophy.
· A member of the committee asked if we could have parents and students make a commitment, in writing, to the philosophy of the school. This is already stated in P062 (Alternative Schools), Section 4.5. Before enrolling, parents and students shall make a commitment, in writing, to acknowledge and support their chosen alternative school’s philosophy, mission, mandate, and unique pedagogy. It was also noted that at the secondary level, it is difficult to have the student and their parents make a commitment in writing as secondary school students do not have a parent readily available.
· Manon, again, explained the procedure involved when reviewing/ revising TDSB Policies and Procedures. Manon also explained the role of ASCAC when a P062 (Alternative Schools) is reviewed. The Committee is to 

· bring forward items that are not included in the policy and that should be there; items that need to be updated; 

· identify items that require change and those that do not

· identify items that need to be updated
	

	Possible Meeting Dates for the 2019-20 School Year
	· Liam suggested that September 30, 2019 be scheduled as the first meeting date for the 2019-20 school year. An alternative for the first meeting is October 7, 2019. 
· The second meeting should take place on November 25, 2019.
· Meetings should not be held in the cafeteria due to the echo when calling into the meeting.
Uton thanked Grant for his contribution on committee
	

	Next Meeting Date
	· March 18, 2019

    5050 Yonge St.

    Boardroom
	

	Adjournment
	· Adjourned at 9:00pm.
	


